
Afghan  boys  arrested  over
‘rape of girl at Kent school’
Many years ago I remember Robert Spencer telling a reader that
he was not going to post every crime report he saw jus because
the defendant was a Muslim; and that’s sound policy. But rape
of a schoolgirl isn’t just any old crime, and especially not
the week after GB News’ documentary on the Muslim rape gangs
and  a  few  days  after  local  inhabitants  of  Knowsley  in
Merseyside  demonstrated  assertively  outside  a  hotel  also
housing recently arrived migrant men, one of whom importuned a
schoolgirl of the same age for sex. 

From the Times, and taken up by The Telegraph and the Daily
Mail

Four Afghan boys who arrived in small boats last year have
been arrested in connection with an alleged rape of a 15-year-
old girl at a school in Dover. Kent police has confirmed that
it is investigating a report of the attack, which took place
at a school in the town last Monday.

Four boys, aged between 13 and 16, were arrested as part of
the investigation and have since been released on bail while
inquiries continue, the force said.

Sources familiar with the investigation told The Times that
three boys, aged 13, 15 and 16, who cannot be named for legal
reasons, are alleged to have pinned the girl down and acted as
“lookouts” to stop her getting away while the fourth boy raped
her. 

The  teenagers,  who  came  to  Britain  unaccompanied,  are
reportedly  in  the  care  of  Kent  County  Council’s  social
services. All four boys are believed to be pupils at the same
school  of  the  victim.  This  puts  the  girls  in  a  terrible
position; any attempt to keep away from boys whose culture and
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background might give them cause to be wary could give rise to
allegations of racism, and that’s a slur against a child’s
character  that  once  on  record  could  have  serious
consequences.  

Their ages were not disputed by Home Office officials, who
process asylum applications from unaccompanied children, nor
the local council. I really hope that they are checking that
again. 

The boys are on bail and the police are investigating. It
might come to court. It might not. 

The reports go on to give details of the incident in Knowlsey
on Friday night, during which a police van was set on fire.
The MSM condemn this as ‘far-right’ and ‘racist’ as one would
expect (and I can’t condone violence and endangering police
officers and the public). Of all the reports the Mail has got
a copy of the photograph taken as the man importuned the
schoolgirl, who was in uniform and still young enough to be
wearing ankle socks. 
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